
 

kimley-horn.com 109 S. Kentucky Avenue, Lakeland, FL  33801 863 701-8702 

 

July 30, 2025 
  
Jessica Newman, Director 
City of Wauchula Community Redevelopment Agency 
107 E. Main Street 
Wauchula, Florida 33873  
 
RE:     Farr Field Park Bid Award 

Recommendation to Award  
  
Dear Ms. Newman:  
 
A total of five (5) responsive bids were received on July 11, 2025 for the above-referenced project. 
One bid by Floralawn was unresponsive due to lack of providing a comprehensive bid for all pay 
items. Project prices ranged from a low of $3,044,803.81 (submitted by E.O. Koch Construction 
Company) to a high of $3,765,674.18 (submitted by SEMCO Construction).  
 
The bidding documents requested one (1) base bid from each bidder. The base bid is for a final 
completion time of 500 calendar days and E.O. Koch Construction Co. was the lowest bidder.  
 
There were some irregularities in my professional opinion with E.O. Koch Construction Co. bid, 
namely dates of the addenda received and minor arithmetic errors in the bid. 
 
Aside from these minor irregularities, based upon the information provided with each bid and in 
consideration of the terms and conditions set forth in the contract document, Kimley-Horn 
recommends the project be awarded to E.O. Koch Construction Co. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  
 
Very truly yours,  
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Mark S. Davies, P.E. LEED AP 
Project Manager 








